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MEMORANDUM 
 

 DATE:  October 7, 2024 
 

 TO:  Board of Ethics 
 

 FROM:  Madison Rorschach, City Auditor   
 

 SUBJECT:  Advisory Opinion Responses Report 

 

 

Background 
 

In accordance with the Board of Ethics Rules of Procedure Section C. Advisory 

Opinions, information on Advisory Opinion requests should be reported to the 

Board of Ethics at the next regular meeting. Specifically, the Rules of Procedure 

outline the following timelines to guide the City Auditor in how to process an 

Advisory Opinion request: 

 

Timeline for Request Submission Assigned To 

More than Ten Business Days Three-Member Panel of the Board 

More than Five Business Days Special Counsel 

Less than Five Business Days Provide Information on Prohibitions 

 

As a reminder, Advisory Opinion panels issue written guidance to City Officials 

regarding how the Code of Ethics applies (if at all) to a particular situation or 

behavior and may contain conclusions and/or recommendations. 

 

During September 2024, the City Auditor received one request for advice on 

interpreting the Ethics Ordinance’s prohibitions within the 10-day time frame 

needed for a Panel of the Board of Ethics to issue the opinion. As such, the 

issued Advisory Opinion is attached for the Board of Ethics’ consideration, 

discussion, and potential direction.1 

 

Provided Responses 
 

1. 24-002 Solar Program Rate Deliberations (Mayor Gerard Hudspeth) 

 
1 It should be noted that it is an affirmative defense to a Complaint that the Respondent relied 

upon an Advisory Opinion given certain conditions. 
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